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Participation to Performance





Badminton Wales AGM 

Meeting held on Sunday 15th June 2014 at 10am at the Metropole Hotel, Llandrindod Wells.

Participants
Roger Moreland (Chairman) Eddie O’Neill (Chief Executive), Geraint Williams, Stephen Temple, Peter Genders, Neil Morgan, Pauline Jenkins, Mike Coppack, John Steele and Laura Cairns. 
Apologies

Alex Ewins, David Shore, Rod Chambers, James Thomas, Gen Tyler and Margaret Redfern. 

An open forum was undertaken prior to the AGM. 
Summary of the main points are as follows:
1. Look at impediments impacting on coaches and see what barriers can be removed or reduced.
2. Successful club model to be adapted and circulated/updated/brought to life.
3. Use and application of social media. CAs to find social media volunteer/web master.
4. Capture what is being done well and publicise best practise.
5. Pilot programmes to test different approaches.
6. Model for local development. Model to embrace schools, clubs and local authorities.
7. New models of affiliation.
8. Update club models and what an attractive and engaging club looks like to new people.
9. Capture the characteristics that successful clubs exhibit.
10. Support for the ‘Pied Pipers’ that make things happen.
11. Links between less intimidating environments like leisure centres/club provision.
12. “You’re not on your own” - making the best use of the resources/information that BW can offer.



      - consistently keeping each other informed to optimise resource.
AGM commenced at 12.20 pm.
	Item Number
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.

1.1
	Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone for their contribution at the open forum. He went on to thank the BW team for all their hard work over the past year and noted the apologies. 

	

	2.

2.1
	Notice of Meeting

Previously issued and taken as read.
	

	3.

3.1
	Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the AGM held on the 2nd June 2013 were agreed as a true record.
	

	4.
4.1
4.2
4.3

	Reports
Directors Report – The Chairman wished to note the great work which was happening with the Local Authorities and hopes that this can be capitalised on. He went on to say that the sport’s popularity was a great asset even thought this hasn’t turned into club membership yet. The Chairman thanked BWs main sponsors - Yonex and SW. Additional thanks were given to all those present at the AGM and those who continue to volunteer at/for various things for their consistent and invaluable support which is essential for the health of the sport. The Chairman asked that this be extended to the volunteers in the clubs. Thanks were also given to the other board members for their diligence this year in light of challenges faced and the Badminton Wales staff for their hard work. The Director’s report was approved.
Financial Report – Geraint Williams went through the financial report and audited accounts. It was explained that the slight deficit for this year was caused by a SW one-off claw back that had been challenged. 
BW has a healthy reserve of £100k but with the current financial situation this would be expected to decrease over coming years. The Chairman thanked Geraint Williams, David Vickery and staff on financial related matters. The Financial report was approved.

Verbal Reports

GB Badminton – The Chairman gave an update of GB Badminton. GB Badminton had a reduction in funding from UK Sport however they have appealed and managed to achieve a restoration of funding.

Jens Grill has resigned (GB Performance Director). The search for a replacement is in the advanced stages.
The drive for Para-badminton to be an Olympic Sport is on-going.

The building of the new badminton centre in England is on-going. They are scheduled to go onsite in May next year.

WSA – The Chief Executive talked about WSA which is an independent voice for sport in Wales. He explained their function and then talked about the support given to Badminton Wales from WSA in various forms  such as staff training, financial support from David Vickery. The Chief Executive explained that WSA is going through a process of change and restructure at present and so far outcomes were unknown. 
	

	5.

5.1
	Election of Officers
The re-election of James Thomas as a Director was endorsed.
	

	6. 
6.1


6.2
	Resolutions and/or Rules Changes
The additional to the Articles to enable Welsh Badminton Union Ltd to have ‘Power to Borrow.’ (Position with regards to the memorandum will be clarified).
There shall be no increase of fees.
	

	7
7.1
	Accountants
The appointment of the accountants was approved.
	

	8. 

8.1
	Any other Relevant Questions Previously Notified

No other questions had been submitted.
	

	The meeting closed at 13:15
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